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COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION


DATE:	November 9, 2015

TO:	Michael Mayo, Sr., Chairperson, Transportation, Public Works & Transit Committee

FROM:	Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation

SUBJECT:	Route 61 – Eliminate Route Extension to Germantown Industrial Park 


POLICY

This report is for informational purposes only. 


BACKGROUND

Transit services on Route 61 (Appleton – Keefe) were initiated on January 18, 2015, using Zoo Interchange litigation funds.  The route includes service to the Germantown industrial park on weekdays during shift change times. 

Whereas ridership on Route 61 has gradually increased in the past nine months to about 700 rides per day, ridership to the industrial park has not increased beyond seven (7) rides per day.  

By eliminating low productivity industrial park trips, the frequency of service on the entire route improves from about 30 minutes to 25 minutes during peak times, resulting in six (6) more trips on the route which is projected to generate an additional 50 rides per day.  

Milwaukee Inner City Congregations Allied for Hope and the Black Health Coalition of Wisconsin, the litigation plaintiffs have both reviewed and approved of this change, which is planned for December 2015.  


RECOMMENDATION

This report is for information purposes only.

Prepared by:    Dan Boehm, Managing Director, MCTS




Approved by:


__________________________________		
  Brian Dranzik					
  Director, Department of Transportation		


cc:	Chris Abele, Milwaukee County Executive
Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chairman, County Board of Supervisors
	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors
	Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, Milwaukee County Executive Chris Abele
	


